## FINGER LAKES DIVISION MEETING

Date: Monday, October 2, 2017

Location: Eddie O'Brien's

Host Club: Seneca Falls-Waterloo

Lt. Gov. Marty called the meeting to order at 7:05PM.

The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the Opening Prayer given by Christine Mitchell.

A moment of silence was held for Bill Pringle. A memorial service will take place on 10/25/17 at the Townsend-Wood Funeral Chapel at 201 E Elm St, Penn Yan, NY 14527. There will be a reception at the Moose Lodge following the service.

Division Secretary Meghan took roll call of the clubs: Brighton 2, Canandaigua 3, Farmington-Victor 3, H oneoye Falls-Mendon 2, Lakeshore-Rochester 3, Newark 1, Palmyra-Macedon 3, Penfield-Perinton 5, Penn Yan 0, Seneca Falls-Waterloo 6, Webster 6.

Dignitaries in attendance were recognized by LG Marty Toombs. Marty thanked the clubs he has visited.

Marty presented the new website and asked for suggestions on how to better serve the clubs. Clubs can and should send in their fliers. Marty added an area to post the upcoming events for the clubs. The sharing sheet and dues structure are now available on the website as well. Linda Roby suggested using fillable PDF's on the website and Marty replied that he is already working on it.

Lt. Gov. Marty Toombs asked for a vote on the Division Budget. Jordan asked to delay the vote until the next meeting. Brighton Secretary Jaimie Neuringer stated that the Brighton club has voted to withhold dues due to lack of confidence in the person appointed as treasurer. Lt. Gov. Marty stated that delaying budget consideration until December was fine.

Doreen Pellittieri (Webster) made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting, Adrienne Emmo (Seneca Falls-Waterloo) seconded the motion, and all were in favor.

Past Division Treasurer Dave Wolf (2016-17) was not present. Mike Kelly (Seneca Falls-Waterloo) made a motion to wait until the next meeting to approve the Treasurer's Report. Linda Roby (Farmington-Victor) seconded it, and all were in favor.

Lt. Gov Marty asked for volunteers to act as host clubs for the upcoming year. Brighton will host in December, Lakeshore-Rochester will host in February, Newark will host in April, and Penfield-Perinton will host in June.

Clubs were given time for their One Minute Reports. (See below)

## **Committee Reports:**

DPLG Dave Jacobus spoke about The Formula.

John Hanratty gave an update regarding Golisano Children's Hospital.

DPG Doreen Pellittieri gave an update on the Pediatric Lyme Disease Foundation.

Jordan Neuringer reported on Kamp Kiwanis. Kamp Kiwanis packets will go out in February.

## **CLUB SHARING**

## October 2, 2017 DIVISION MEETING

Brighton: The Brighton Club has a new meeting location at Jeremiah's Tavern on Jefferson Rd. They will be meeting on the 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday. They are currently working on a project called Back-to School Backpacks to provide 125 backpacks for School #22 RCSD. Each Backpack contains notebooks, folders, a ruler, crayons, pencils, and erasers. The Brighton club on 1<sup>st</sup> place in NY District for the 4<sup>th</sup> time. Single service award for "Action Packs"- 50+ activity packs for children at the Emergency Shelter at Willow Domestic Violence Center.

Canandaigua: Holding a Spaghetti Dinner on 11/7/17 at the Canandaigua High School. Priced as follows: \$9 for adults, \$6 for kids under 12, \$7 for seniors. This event is the 50<sup>th</sup> Annual Spaghetti Dinner and is a major fundraiser for the club. On 10/28/17 the will be at the Ononda Halloween Party at Ononda Park. They will be decorating a cabin and passing out candy. On 11/21/17 they will be doing an event called Pumpkin Bread for seniors. They will bake about 60-80 loaves and distribute them to seven different senior living facilities.

Geneva: Holding an Open House on 10/25/17 at 5:30pm at Lake Street Station Winery to grow the Geneva club.

Honeoye Falls-Mendon: Did a Adopt-a-Highway project doing roadside cleanup on Rte. 65 in Honeoye Falls on 9/23.

Palmyra-Macedon: Throughout the month of September they held a Baby Clothing Drive at Newark Hospital. In October they will be doing an Adopt-a-Highway project with Venture Crew Palmyra-Macedon High School on Highway 31 in Macedon.

Penfield-Perinton: On 9/26/17 they had their Community Awards Dinner and Installation of Officers at Lillian's Restaurant. The handed out approximately \$11,000 to local charities, installed their new officers, and handed out the first Robert A. Calabrese Award for Outstanding Community Service. Starting on October 27<sup>th</sup> they will be doing a Scarecrow Contest to support literacy in the Village of Fairport in front of the Library. Currently they are doing their Gov. Bob Holiday Raffle. Tickets from the sale go towards the money they hand out to charities at the end of the year, Tickets are 1 for \$10, 3 for \$25, or 10 for \$75. Cash prizes are \$1000, \$500, and \$250

Seneca Falls-Waterloo: On 10/7/17 they will be selling popcorn at Locktoberfest canal side in Seneca Falls. They are currently working on doing a Psychic Night Fundraiser, date TBA. On 10/26/17 they will be holding a Bunco Night fundraiser at the Seneca Falls Community Center. Work is ongoing to collect funds for a Pediatric Trauma Kit.

Webster: On 10/19/17 they will be partnering with the March of Dimes to do Haunted Hayrides at 3329 Eddy Rd, Williamson, NY from 7:30 to 9:00pm. On 10/29 at 7pm there will be a program at their

meeting on US Army Leadership, Education Opportunities. On September 9<sup>th</sup> and 10th they did a raffle at the Garlic Festival with the Webster Lions Club and the Webster Rotary Club

Respectfully submitted,

Meghan Molloy

**Division Secretary**